## SPECIAL COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE

## MAY 19, 2022

## **FORM LETTER**

**Subject**: Draft Regional Official Plan (2021) and Draft Richmond Hill Official Plan Submitted by 91 Individuals

The following form letter, some with variations, was received by the Regional Clerk from the individuals listed at the bottom of this document.

I am a concerned resident interested in a thoughtful and environmentally responsible approach to the development of higher densities along Yonge Street in Oak Ridges as proposed in the draft Regional Official Plan (2021). I support the Regional Corridor to be continuous along Yonge Street. My specific concern is the potential development along Yonge Street in Oak Ridges. The land forms part of the Oak Ridges Moraine and should follow the policies adopted under the 2010 Richmond Hill Official Plan, which was endorsed by Council following a comprehensive public consultation process.

The land owned by Baif Developments on the east side of Yonge Street, south of Bloomington known as the Yonge Zone has made a site-specific request to York Region for the "identification of Yonge Street as a Regional Corridor from 19th Avenue in Richmond Hill to Industrial Parkway South in Aurora, to facilitate higher density development". Without density and height restrictions on the Oak Ridges Moraine, approval of the Yonge Street Corridor may permit greater densities than those permitted under the Richmond Hill Official Plan 2010.

Densities and building heights along the Yonge Street Corridor within the Oak Ridges Moraine should protect environmentally sensitive areas from further development. It should be consistent with current policy (2010 Richmond Hill Official Plan) that densities and heights be limited to 4 - 5 storeys and allow special exemptions permitting up to 6 storeys, similar to the Oak Ridges Retirement Home.

Section 4.1.4 of the Draft Regional Official Plan states "that the Oak Ridges Moraine Conservation Plan designation of Settlement Areas includes portions of the Urban Area including Richmond Hill. In these areas, policies contained in Chapters 4 and 5 of this Plan and the local official plans shall guide permitted development. Where the local Official Plan is more restrictive than this Plan, the more restrictive policies shall apply".

Protecting the environment should be a top priority in York Region planning. More than ever, we need to preserve our greenspaces, wetlands, and environmentally sensitive areas, not pave them over.

The form letter was submitted by the following individuals:

Kauser Taslim	Eric Brown	Dion and Kimberly Yungblut
Niazul Alam	Ron Cabak	Samantha Cisterna
Shirley Barrett	Mary Cabak	Greg Gardiner
David Ma	Nadine Canzollino	Andrew Davidson and Doris Kokkinis
Andriy Yefremov	Salvatore Canzollino	Mary Heidman
Deb Thompson	Julie Prestidge	Stephen Heidman
Gary Thompson	Mike Mahdavian	June Regimbald
Olena Yefremov	Carey Thorpe	Nancy Stephens
James Fisher	Leanne Stevens	Linda Keith
Ehsan Haghi	Sandra Mieres	Mohammad Mahdavian
Yi Fun Lung	Abbas Ekhtiari	Rahman Khorshidi
Juan Carlos Buitrago	Sharon Smyth	Jenna Schroder
Luis Fernandes	Joan Enright	Dennis Chan
Katherine Mabley	Teresa Cipollone	
Jerry & Anny Verhovsek	D. Colangelo	
Steve Jeffrey	Sean Cisterna	
Mehdi Ceizar	Klare Medendorp	
Ping Hu	Helen Carayannis	
Louise & Doug Lenart	Maryam Omidi & Hamed Khandan	
Feifei Zhu	Laura Kaufer	
Justin Park	Shahla Yaghoubian	
Denise & Pat Burns	Marcel Schroder	
Roger Rotillio	H.S. Ham	
Hamid Mousavian	Susan and Kelly Morrison	
Cameron & Negar Farzaneh	Audrey Francescut	
Bahman Sayahfar	Travis Elyea	
Randy Givlin	Georgia Lee	
Imane Elguindi	Guy Öwen	
Bob Stephens	Gina Celsie- Matthias	
Cheryl Hart	Kari Schroder	
Helen & Vladimir Riabinin	Carol Davidson	
Esther McKinnon	Bailey Davidson	
Robert & Carey Milthorpe	Gilles Saindon	
Diana Tadiotto	Janice McGurran	
Paul Stamou	Andrew Yuan	
John McKinnon	Maria Mitchell	
Vito Spatafora	William C. Wolters	
Frances Spatafora	Brenda Wynne	
Margaret Auld	Mary Lau	